
Recovery Strategy for Four-leaved Milkweed in Ontario 

and “near Napanee” in Lennox and Addington County (Figure 2: Site 2).  In the Niagara 
Region, populations were documented from the Niagara River Gorge, downstream of 
Niagara Falls, near Niagara Glen and Queenston, with the last record being in 1956 by 
Soper and Fleishmann.  Despite extensive surveys for this species, none of the Niagara 
populations could be rediscovered. 
 

 
Figure 2.  Historical and current distribution of Four-leaved Milkweed in Ontario.  Gray 
dots (1, 2, 5) are historic locations and black dots (3, 4) are extant locations (Source: 
COSEWIC 2010).   
 
Abundance 
The two extant populations were only recently discovered.  It is possible that additional 
populations may be identified in the future. The McMahon Bluff population (Figure 2: 
Site 3) was surveyed in 2006 by C.S. Blaney, G. Poisson, T. Norris, M.J. Oldham and B. 
van Sleeuwen, in 2007 by D. Bree and in 2008 by C.S. Blaney and estimated to support 
136 individuals scattered over an area of approximately 20 ha.  The Macaulay Mountain 
Conservation Area population (Figure 2: Site 4) was surveyed by D. Bree in 2007, by M. 
J. Oldham and S. Brinker in 2008 and by T. Norris in 2010, and is estimated to support 
42 individuals in an area of approximately 0.25 ha. 
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